# ENGLISH 8 Unit 9: NATURAL DISASTERS

# Part 1: Listen 1

I. Listen to a television show in which a man shares his story of survivinganatural disaster. and circle the correct answer to each of the following questions (04 câu)

questions (04 câu)			
Question 1: What was Michael d	oing when the tornac	lo came ?	
A. was cooking	B. was watching TV	7	
C. was listening to music	D. was reading		
Question 2: Was he warning abo	ut the tornado before	?	
A. Yes, he did. B. No, he did	n't C. Yes, he wa	as. D. No, he wa	ısn't
Question 3: Did his family run or	utside to escape?		
A. Yes, they did. B. No, they d	idn't C. Yes, they	was. D. No, they	wasn't
Question 4: What was his feeling	g at that time?		
A. He felt happy. B. He	felt worry		
C. He felt terrified D. He	felt upset		
Part 2: Listen to the short talk tw (T) or False (F). Write your answ			ntences are True
Question 1: Most of China was fl	ooded in that disaster	r.	
A. True	B. False		
<b>Question 2</b> : A few decades before from the wars.	e that time, China had	d suffered seriously	
A. True	B. False		
<b>Question 3</b> : The ground was still	submerged until the	winter.	
A. True	B. False		
Question 4: Some people in the d	isaster even had to ea	at the dead to survive	,
	B. False		
Part 3: Pronunciation			
Write the letter A, B, C, or D on			
part differs from the other three i	in pronunciation in c	each of the following	z questions.
Question 1: A. natural	B. gr <u>a</u> ndma	C. damage	D. disaster
Question 2: A. released	B. pleased	C. passed	D. watched
Question 3: A. traped	B. damaged	C. destroyed	D. mov <u>ed</u>
<b>Question 4</b> : A. typh <u>oo</u> n	B. flood	C. f <u>oo</u> d	D. school
<b>Question 5</b> : A. violent	B. minor	C. d <u>i</u> saster	D. cl <u>i</u> mate

## Part 4: Stress

Write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

Question 1.71. matarar	D. disaster	C. Voicano	D. typhoon
Question 2: A. earthquake	B. thunderstorn	n C. temperature	D. experience
Question 3: A. erupt	B. collapse	C. gather	D. occur
Question 4: A. tropical	B. forecast	C. hurricane	D. tornado
<b>Question 5</b> : A.survivor	B.property	C. resident	D. government
Part 5: Vocabulary			
Write the letter A, B, C, o	r D on your answer sh	eet to indicate the cor	rect answer to each
of the following questions			
Question 1: Earthquakes,	tornadoes, tidal waves	and volcano eruptions	are
A. natural happenings	B. natural disa	sters	
C. natural events	D. natural occu	irrences	
<b>Question 2</b> : Many people	become bec	cause of the natural dis	asters every year.
A. homeland	B. homesick C	C. homeless	D. homework
Question 3: An earthqual waves.	ke in the ocean floor	s very dangerous beca	ause it cause strong
A. sea	B. tidal	C. wind	D. stormy
Question 4: Sometime peo			•
lives.		1 ,	J
A. cause	B. warn	C. predict	D. show
Question 5: People believ		_	r to the local
residents.		Č	
A. pollutant	B. pollution C	C. polluted D.	polluting
<b>Question 6</b> The Pacific Ri	-	-	•
,encircling the basin	•	1	
A.floods - eruptions B.eart			
C.flood - eruption	-	ions	
Part 6: Grammar			
Question 1: When the city	, the storm	suddenly an	nd swept everything
away.			
A. slept - hit	E	B. were sleeping - was h	nitting
C. was sleeping - hi	t I	D. slept - hit	-
Question 2: Tsunami is or	ne of natu	ral disasters.	
<b>A.</b> worse <b>B.</b> wo	rst C. wors	e than <b>D.</b> the wor	rst
<b>Question 3</b> : She	when she suddenly	a strange no	ise.
A. was sleeping/ hear	B. was s	sleeping /heard	
C. was sleeping/has heard	D. was s	sleeping/had heard	
Question 4: While Mike _	TV Sheila	a book.	
A. was watching /was read		B. was watching/read	
C. watched/was reading	Ι	D. had watched/had read	d
Question 5: Jerry	was waiting	for me when I arriv	ed.
A. waited B. has			
Part 7: Spoken language			

B. disaster

C. volcano

D. typhoon

**Question 1**: A. natural

Question 1: 1. Lan: "Mo	est people had move to s	safe areas when the s	storm broke."
Nam: ""			
<b>A.</b> That's a relief!.	<b>B.</b> That's awful!.	<b>C.</b> Oh no!.	<b>D.</b> That's
shocking!.			
<b>Question 2</b> : Ba: "Thous	ands of people died in t	the accident."	
Hoa: ""			
<b>A.</b> That's a relief!.	<b>B.</b> That's awful!.	<b>C.</b> Wow!.	<b>D.</b> That's great!.
Question 3: Nga: "Hosp Tan: "	pitals have refused to tal	ke in any more injur	ed people?"
A. That's a relief!.	<b>B.</b> That's great!.	C. That's awesome	e!. <b>D.</b> That's
shocking!.	· ·		
Question 4: "A hurrican	e is heading toward our	home town."."	"
A.That's a relief			D. Oh my god!
Question 5: "A 12 years			
thunderstorm."-"			
A. That's awesome!		C. That's awful!	D. Well done!
Part 8: Choose the word			
following questions.			
Question 1: The earthqu	ake <b>occurred</b> on Janua	rv 17 th. 1995.	
A. happened			<b>D.</b> lasted
Question 2: We can rep			
A. bring		C. fix	<b>D.</b> make
•			t they increase in height.
A. not clear	<b>B.</b> tidal		<b>D.</b> not deep
Part 9: Choose the word			=
the following questions.	(5) 011 02112		ieu worus in each og
Question 1: Many house	es and public buildings	were <b>destroved</b> in th	nis area
A. discovered	<b>B.</b> explored	C. built	<b>D.</b> found out
Question 2: The most co	-		
A. volcano	<b>B.</b> thunderstorm	C. cyclone	<b>D.</b> drought
<b>Question 3</b> : Only a few p		•	D. Grought
A. major	<b>B.</b> small	C. tiny	<b>D.</b> giant
Part 10: Mistakes	D. Siliali	C. tilly	D. grant
	or D on your answei	r sheet to indicate t	he underlined part that
needs correction in each			ne unuerimeu puri inui
needs correction in each	i of the following quest	wis.	
Question 1: Water pollu	te in the lake has made	the fish die.	
A. <u>has made</u>	B. die	C. fish	D. Water pollute
Question 2: The earthqu	ake <u>happened</u> at <u>midda</u>	y when <u>many</u> people	had had lunch
A. midday	B. had had (was have		
<b>Question 3</b> : This water <u>of</u> drinking.	contains quite a lot of co	ontaminants, but it sl	nould be <u>refined</u> before
A. contaminants	B. contains	C. but (so)	D. refined

Question 4: Was she stud	y English <u>at</u> 8 p.m. y	esterday?	
A. Was	B. at	C. yesterday	D. study
Question 5: Landslide has	s never <u>occur</u> in my <u>r</u>	region since 1995.	
A. since	B. occur	C. has	D. region
Part 11: Reading 1			
Read the following passo	age and write the le	tter A, B, C, or D	on your answer sheet to
indicate the correct word	or phrase that best f	its each of the num	bers blanks.
Almost a hundred thousar	nd people (1)	and half a milli	on homes were destroyed
as a result of an earthqual	ke in Tokyo in 1923.	The earthquake beg	gan a minute before noon
when the inhabitants of	Гокуо (2)	_their midday meal	s. Thousand of of stoves
were overturned as soon a			
out everywhere and quick			
because many of the ro	ads had cracked op	en. It was imposs	ible to use fire fighting
equipment as most of the	water pipes had but	rst. Consequently, o	over ninety percent of the
damage (4) by	fire rather than by	the collapse of build	dings. Most of those who
died were not killed in	the earthquake itse	elt but in the fires	which followed. If the
earthquakes had occurred	=		
Question 1: A. have been		• •	
C. had been	killed	D. would be killed	
Question 2: A. cooked	B. were cooking	C. would cook	D. had cooked
Question 3: A. begin	B. was beginning	C. used to begin	D. began
Question 4: A. caused	-		
Part 12: Reading 2	5	C	
Read the following passo	age and write the le	tter A, B, C, or D	on your answer sheet to
indicate the correct word			
Some volcanoes are alway	ys (1) . Th	ey are called active	volcanoes. Mount Etna
in Italy is an active (2)			
times. These are (3)			
volcanoes. These volcano			
anymore. Some volcanoes	~	-	-
again. These are called do			
Question 1: A. erupting			,
Question 2: A. mountain	-	C. river	<b>D.</b> hill
Question 3: A. named		C. called	<b>D.</b> said
Question 4: A. and	<b>B.</b> or	C. but	<b>D.</b> so
Part 12: Reading 3			
Dond the following page	roe and write the la	otton 1 P C on D	on noun anguar shaat to

Read the following passage and write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

The large movement of the earth under the water causes a very large and powerful tsunami. That tsunami was called the Asian Tsunami in most of the world. It was called the Boxing Day Tsunami in England, Australia, South Africa and Canada because it happened on the

holiday which they call Boxing Day. The tsunami caused a lot of damage to countries such as the Philippines, Thailand, Indonesia and Sri Lanka.

Waves as high as 30 meters killed many people and damaged or destroyed a lot of buildings and other property. Over 225,000 people died or they were not found after thetsunami. The waves traveled as far away as South Africa (8,000 kilometers) where as many us 8 people died because of high water caused by the waves. Because of how much damage was caused and the number of people the earthquake affected, over \$7 billion was donated to help the **survivors** and rebuild the areas damaged.

Question 1: Why was the tsunami called the Boxing Day Tsunami in England?

- **A.** Because it happened when people were boxing.
- **B.** Because it happened when people were collecting boxes.
- C. Because it happened on Boxing Day.
- **D.** Because it destroyed a lot of boxes.

**Question 2**: How high were the waves?

**A.** thirteen meters **B.** eighteen meters **C.** thirty meters **D.** two hundred meters

**Question 3**: What were some people in South Africa killed by?

**A.** earthquake

**B.** high water

C. high wind

**D.** volcano

**Question 4**: Which of the following sentences is NOT true?

- **A.** Only in Asia the tsunami was called Asian Tsunami.
- **B.** The tsunami caused a lot of damage to Indonesia.
- C. Many people died because of the high waves.
- **D.** A lot of money was raised to help people.

**Question 5**: What does the word "survivors" in the last sentence mean?

**A.** Houses that aren't destroyed.

**B.** Offices are being rebuilt

**C.** People who were dead.

**D.** People who are left alive.

# Part 12: Reading 4

Read the following passage and write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

How can scientists predict earthquakes? Earthquakes are not scattered anywhere but happen in certain areas. They happen in places where pieces of the earth's surface meet. For example, earthquakes often occur on the west-coast of North and South America, around the Mediterranean Sea, and along the Pacific coast of Asia.

Another way to predict earthquakes is to look for changes in the earth's surface, like asudden drop of water level in the ground. Some people say animals can predict earthquakes. Before earthquakes people have seen chickens sitting in trees, fish jumping out of the water, snakes leaving their holes and other animals acting strangely.

After an earthquake happens, people can die from lack of food, water, and medical supplies. The amount of destruction caused by an earthquake depends on where it happens, what time it happens, and how strong it is. It also depends on types of building, soil conditions and population. Of the 6000 earthquakes on the earth each year, only about fifteen cause great damage and many deaths.

1. I	Earthc	luakes	happer	in	certain	areas	where	;
------	--------	--------	--------	----	---------	-------	-------	---

A	<b>A.</b> the population is large	B. pieces of the earth's surface meet
(	C. the soil conditions are stable	<b>D.</b> many buildings are built
2	. Earthquakes often happen along	<del>.</del>
A	. the east-coast of North America	B. the east-coast of South America
(	C. the Pacific coast of Asia	<b>D.</b> the coast of Australia
3	. Looking forcan help predic	t earthquakes.
A	. changes in the earth's surface	<b>B.</b> water beneath the earth's surface
(	C. drops of water	<b>D.</b> water currents
Questio	on 4: After an earthquake, as a result of	_people may die.
A	A. lack of food	B. lack of friendship
(	C. lack of information	<b>D.</b> lack of knowledge
(	Question 5: The passage mainly discuss	ses
A	. the damage caused by earthquakes	<b>B.</b> how strong earthquakes are
(	C. strange animal behaviors	<b>D.</b> how to predict earthquakes
P	Part 13: Rewrite the sentences	
F	Finish each of the following sentences	in such a way that it means the same as the
S	entence printed before it. Write your a	nswers on your answer sheet.
(	Question 1: They were working in the fi	eld and the volcano erupted.
	→ When_	
	→ When they were working in the f	ield, the volcano erupted
(	Question 2: We were having dinner and	they were listening to the radio.
	→ While	
C	While We were having dinner and they	were listening to the radio).
(	Question 3: She was reading a book and	the man came in.
	→ When	
(	when she was reading a book, the man	came in)
(	Question 4: I was waiting for the taxi, I	saw an accident.
	→ When	
C	When I was waiting for the taxi, I saw a	n accident.)
P	Part 14: Write a paragraph	<del>-</del>
V	Vrite a paragraph about (80 - 100 wo	rds) about a natural disaster, based on the given
	nformation below.	,
	You should base on the informa	ation below:
	- Type of natural disaster: Flood	
	- Location:	
	- Possible causes:	
	- Damages: more than 100 homes a	and many business buildings damaged or destroyed
		, <u> </u>
	700	ADECCRIPT
	I'.	APESCRIPT

Listen 1:

MC: Michael, could you tell us what happened?

Michael: Well, it was just a normal evening. My wife and I were cooking dinner, and my kids were watching their favourite cartoon. Suddently, we heard thunders and within five minutes the rain poured down. The tornado was sweeping through our town.

MC: Wasn't there any weather forecast about it?

Michael: Not at all. We got no warning about it. Then the lights went out, everything was in the dark. The whole house was shaking because of the heavy rain and strong winds. We thought that it might collapse, but it was dangerous to go outside, so we had no choice but to take cover under the bed, praying for the best.

MC: How did you feel at that time?

Michael: I was terrified. All out windows were smashed. Dust, rocks and tree branches were blown into our house. We couldn't even open our eyes. For a moment I thought we were going to die. Luckily for us, the bed was made of very hard wood, so we were safe.

## Listen 2:

## **Listening transcript:**

The year 1931 was a big one in Chinese history. By August of that year, the three big rivers had all flooded so badly that most of central China was submerged. Over 100,000 people were killed in the immediate floods, but the survivors had problems of their own. The floods killed crops, washed out grain storage facilities, leveled houses, and destroyed roads. Many rural communities were homeless and stranded without food, and without any way for aid to reach them. The flooding was so bad that the ground was still underwater when fall arrived, which meant that farmers couldn't even plant crops for the next year. To make matters worse, the government of China was so disorganized and weak from the wars of the last decades, that they couldn't gather together the resources and people needed to save the stranded villages.

Ultimately, this is why the death toll was so high. Millions of people starved to death, disease swept through weakened communities, and homeless refugees were stuck without shelter. In some cases, the situation was so bad that people resorted to cannibalism, eating the dead just to survive.

#### ----SPEAKING-----

## TOPIC 1: NATURAL DISASTERS

## Part 1: Introduction and interview

- 1. The examiner asks the student about him/herself, his/her family, his/her hobbies, his/her favourite foods and drinks, and his/her studies,...
- 2. What programme related to natural disasters do you want to watch on TV?

3. How often do you check your house to know it is strong and firm?

## Part 2: Individual long turn

What kinds of natural disasters can be found in Vietnam? Do you know any detailed examples? Tell your partner.

# You should base on the suggestions below:

- What kinds of natural disaster they are?
- Where do they happen?
- How often do they happen?
- What do they cause?
- How should we react in those situations?

# **Part 3: Two-way Discussion**

- 1. What are the effects of the disaster to human?
- 2. What should an emergency supply kit include?

# **ENGLISH 8 Unit 9: NATURAL DISASTERS**

#### Part 1: Listen 1

I. Listen to the short talk twice and circle the correct answer to each of the following questions (04 câu)

**Question 1**: What was Michael doing when the tornado came?

A. was cooking

B. was watching TV

C. was listening to music

D. was reading

**Question 2**: Was he warning about the tornado before?

A. Yes, he did.

B. No, he didn't

C. Yes, he was.

D. No, he wasn't

**Question 3**: Did his family run outside to escape?

A. Yes, they did.

B. No, they didn't C. Yes, they was.

D. No, they wasn't

**Question 4**: What was his feeling at that time?

A. He felt happy.

B. He felt worry

C. He felt terrified

D. He felt upset

Part 2: Listen to the short talk twice and decide whether the following sentences are True (T) or False (F). Write your answer on the answer sheet.

**Question 1**: Most of China was flooded in that disaster.

A. True

B. False

Question 2: A few decades b	efore that ti	me, China h	ad suffered se	riously	
from the wars.					
A. True	B.	False			
<b>Question 3</b> : The ground was	still submer	ged until the	e winter.		
A. True	B.	False			
Question 4: Some people in	the disaster	even had to	eat the dead to	survive	
A. True	B.	False			
<b>Part 3: Pronunciation</b>					
Write the letter A, B, C, or D	•				
part differs from the other th	ree in pron	unciation in	each of the f	following	questions.
Question 1: A. natural	B. gr <u>a</u>	ndma	C. damage		D. disaster
Question 2: A. released	B. plea	as <u>ed</u>	C. passed		D. watched
Question 3: A. traped	B. dan	nag <u>ed</u>	C. destroye	<u>d</u>	D. mov <u>ed</u>
<b>Question 4</b> : A. typh <u>oo</u> n	B. fl <u>o</u> c	<mark>od</mark>	C. f <u>oo</u> d		D. school
Question 5: A. violent	B. m <u>i</u> r	ior	C. d <u>i</u> saster		D. climate
Part 4: Stress					
Write the letter A, B, C, or I	O on your a	nswer sheet	to indicate th	he word t	hat differs from
the other three in the position	n of primar	y stress in e	ach of the foll	lowing qu	iestions.
Question 1: A. natural	B. disa	ıster	C. volcano		D. typhoon
Question 2: A. earthquake	B. thu	nderstorm	C. temperat	ture	D. experience
Question 3: A. erupt	B. col	apse	C. gather		D. occur
Question 4: A. tropical	B. for	ecast	C. hurrican	e	D. tornado
<b>Question 5</b> : A.survivor	B.prop	erty	C. resident		D. government
Part 5: Vocabulary					
Write the letter A, B, C, or L	on your a	nswer sheet	to indicate th	e correct	t answer to each
of the following questions.					
Question 1: Earthquakes, tor	nadoes, tida	l waves and	volcano erupt	tions are	
A. natural happenings	B. nat	tural disaster	r <mark>s</mark>		
C. natural events	D. nat	ural occurre	nces		
Question 2: Many people bed	come	becaus	se of the natur	al disaste	rs every year.
A. homeland B	. homesick	C. ho	omeless		D. homework
Question 3: An earthquake	in the ocea	n floor is v	ery dangerous	s because	t cause strong
waves.					
A. sea B	. tidal	C. w	ind		D. stormy
<b>Question 4</b> : Sometime people	e can	an ear	thquake, and t	hus they	can save a lot of
lives.					
	. warn		redict		D. show
<b>Question 5</b> : People believe the	nat the	water	has brought	cancer to	the local
residents.					
A. pollutant B	. pollution	C. po	<mark>olluted</mark>	D. poll	uting

Question 6 The Pacific	•	•	and volcanic
,encircling the bods - eruptions <b>B</b> .		zan.	
C.flood - eruption	•	runtions	
Part 6: Grammar	<b>D.</b> eartiiquakes - 6	auptions	
	city the st	torm suddenly	and swent everything
away.	, the si	torin suddenly	and swept everything
		B. were sleeping	- was hitting
C was sleening	- hit	D. slent - hit	- was mung
Question 2: Tsunami			
A. worse B.			he worst
Question 3: She			
A. was sleeping/ hear			150 110100.
C. was sleeping/has he	ard D.	was sleeping/had hea	rd
Question 4: While Mil			
A. was watching /was			
C. watched/was readin		D. had watched/h	
Question 5: Jerry	~		
A. waited B.			
Part 7: Spoken langu			
Question 1: 1. Lan: "N		to safe areas when th	e storm broke."
Nam: " "	• •		
A. That's a relief!.	<b>B.</b> That's awful!.	<b>C.</b> Oh no!.	<b>D.</b> That's
shocking!.			
Question 2: Ba: "Tho Hoa: ""	usands of people died	in the accident."	
<b>A.</b> That's a relief!.	B. That's awful!.	C. Wow!.	<b>D.</b> That's great!.
Question 3: Nga: " Ho			•
Tan: "	1	j j	1 1
A. That's a relief!.	<b>B.</b> That's great!.	C. That's aweson	me!. D. That's
shocking!.	S		
Question 4: "A hurrica	ane is heading toward	our home town."."	27
A.That's a relief	_	! C. Glad to hear	
Question 5: "A 12 year	rs old boy was found a	alive being burried in	
thunderstorm."-"		· ·	
A. That's awesome!		! C. That's awful	.! D. Well done!
	_		ined words in each of the
following questions.	, ,	<b>O</b>	·
Question 1: The earth	quake <u>occurred</u> on Jai	nuary 17 th, 1995.	
A. happened	<b>B.</b> started	C. finished	D. lasted
Question 2: We can re	pair our houses after	this awful disaster.	
A. bring	<b>B.</b> take	C. fix	D. make
Question 3: It is when	they hit the <b>shallow</b> v	vaters near the coast t	that they increase in height.

A. not clear	<b>B.</b> tidal	C. coastal	D. not deep
Part 9: Choose the word	(s) OFFOSITE in me	aning to the undertif	rea woras in each of
the following questions.	م مناه المرام	versome destruered in th	aig amag
Question 1: Many houses			
	<b>B.</b> explored	C. built	<b>D.</b> found out
Question 2: The most con		•	<u> </u>
	<b>B.</b> thunderstorm	C. cyclone	D. drought
Question 3: Only a few <u>n</u>			<b>T</b>
A. major	<b>B.</b> small	C. tiny	<b>D.</b> giant
Part 10: Mistakes	_		
Write the letter A, B, C,	•		he underlined part that
needs correction in each	of the following ques	stions.	
Question 1: Water pollut	e in the lake has made	e the fish die	
A. has made	B. die	C. fish	D. Water pollute
Question 2: The earthqua			1
A. midday		ving) C. happened	
Question 3: This water <u>co</u>			•
drinking.	gance a for or s	<u> </u>	noute of ionice office
A. contaminants	B. contains	C. but (so)	D. refined
Question 4: Was she stud			D. <u>Icinica</u>
A. Was	B. at	C. yesterday	D. study
Question 5: Landslide ha		,	D. Study
A. since	B. occur	C. has	D. region
Part 11: Reading 1	D. occur	C. Has	D. region
Read the following pass	ago and write the le	ttor ARC or Do	n vour answer sheet to
indicate the correct word	•		•
indicate the correct word	or puruse mui vesi j	us euch of the numbe	ers viunus.
Almost a hundred thousa	nd people (1)	and half a million	n homes were destroyed
as a result of an earthqua	ke in Tokyo in 1923.	The earthquake bega	an a minute before noon
when the inhabitants of	Tokyo (2)	_their midday meals.	. Thousand of of stoves
were overturned as soon	as the earth(3)	to shake. As a	result, small fires, broke
out everywhere and quic	ekly spread. The fire	engines were prever	nted from going to help
because many of the ro	oads had cracked op	en. It was impossib	ole to use fire fighting
equipment as most of the	e water pipes had but	rst. Consequently, ov	er ninety percent of the
damage (4)by	y fire rather than by t	the collapse of buildi	ings. Most of those who
died were not killed in	the earthquake itse	elt but in the fires	which followed. If the
earthquakes had occurred	at night while people	were sleeping far fev	wer would have died.
Question 1: A. have bee	n killed	B. were killed	
C. had been	killed	D. would be killed	
Question 2: A. cooked	B. were cooking	C. would cook	D. had cooked
Question 3: A. begin	B. was beginning	C. used to begin	D. began
Question 4: A. caused			D. was caused

Part 12: Reading 2

Read the following passage and write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbers blanks.

Some volcanoes are alway	ys (1) The	ey are called active vo	lcanoes. Mount Etna
in Italy is an active (2) _	Some vol	canoes have not erup	ted since prehistoric
times. These are (3)	extinct volcanoe	s. Most of the Hawaiia	an Islands are extinct
volcanoes. These volcanoe	es no longer have a	hot spot under them.	They can not erupt
anymore. Some volcanoes	have not erupted for	a long time, (4)	they could erupt
again. These are called dor	rmant volcanoes. (dor	mant : <i>temporarily ind</i>	active)
Question 1: A. erupting	<b>B.</b> running <b>C.</b> goi	ng <b>D.</b> firing	
Question 2: A. mountain	B. volcano	C. river	<b>D.</b> hill
Question 3: A. named	B. thought	C. called	<b>D.</b> said
Question 4: A. and	<b>B.</b> or	C. but	<b>D.</b> so

Part 12: Reading 3

Read the following passage and write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

The large movement of the earth under the water causes a very large and powerful tsunami. That tsunami was called the Asian Tsunami in most of the world. It was called the Boxing Day Tsunami in England, Australia, South Africa and Canada because it happened on the holiday which they call Boxing Day. The tsunami caused a lot of damage to countries such as the Philippines, Thailand, Indonesia and Sri Lanka.

Waves as high as 30 meters killed many people and damaged or destroyed a lot of buildings and other property. Over 225,000 people died or they were not found after thetsunami. The waves traveled as far away as South Africa (8,000 kilometers) where as many us 8 people died because of high water caused by the waves. Because of how much damage was caused and the number of people the earthquake affected, over \$7 billion was donated to help the **survivors** and rebuild the areas damaged.

Question 1: Why was the tsunami called the Boxing Day Tsunami in England?

**A.** Because it happened when people were boxing.

**B.** Because it happened when people were collecting boxes.

# C. Because it happened on Boxing Day.

**D.** Because it destroyed a lot of boxes.

Question 2: How high were the waves?

**A.** thirteen meters **B.** eighteen meters **C.** thirty meters **D.** two hundred meters

Question 3: What were some people in South Africa killed by?

**A.** earthquake **B.** high water

C. high wind

**D.** volcano

Question 4: Which of the following sentences is NOT true?

# **A.** Only in Asia the tsunami was called Asian Tsunami.

- **B.** The tsunami caused a lot of damage to Indonesia.
- **C.** Many people died because of the high waves.
- **D.** A lot of money was raised to help people.

**Question 5**: What does the word "survivors" in the last sentence mean?

**A.** Houses that aren't destroyed.

**B.** Offices are being rebuilt

# **D.** People who are left alive.

# Part 12: Reading 4

Read the following passage and write the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

How can scientists predict earthquakes? Earthquakes are not scattered anywhere but happen in certain areas. They happen in places where pieces of the earth's surface meet. For example, earthquakes often occur on the west-coast of North and South America, around the Mediterranean Sea, and along the Pacific coast of Asia.

Another way to predict earthquakes is to look for changes in the earth's surface, like asudden drop of water level in the ground. Some people say animals can predict earthquakes. Before earthquakes people have seen chickens sitting in trees, fish jumping out of the water, snakes leaving their holes and other animals acting strangely.

After an earthquake happens, people can die from lack of food, water, and medical supplies. The amount of destruction caused by an earthquake depends on where it happens, what time it happens, and how strong it is. It also depends on types of building, soil conditions and population. Of the 6000 earthquakes on the earth each year, only about fifteen cause great damage and many deaths.

	damage and many deaths.	
	1. Earthquakes happen in certain areas w	vhere
	<b>A.</b> the population is large	B. pieces of the earth's surface meet
	C. the soil conditions are stable	<b>D.</b> many buildings are built
	2. Earthquakes often happen along	<del>:</del>
	<b>A.</b> the east-coast of North America	<b>B.</b> the east-coast of South America
	C. the Pacific coast of Asia	<b>D.</b> the coast of Australia
	3. Looking forcan help predic	t earthquakes.
	A. changes in the earth's surface	<b>B.</b> water beneath the earth's surface
	C. drops of water	<b>D.</b> water currents
Quest	tion 4: After an earthquake, as a result of	_people may die.
	A. lack of food	B. lack of friendship
	C. lack of information	<b>D.</b> lack of knowledge
	Question 5: The passage mainly discus-	ses
	<b>A.</b> the damage caused by earthquakes	<b>B.</b> how strong earthquakes are
	C. strange animal behaviors	<b>D.</b> how to predict earthquakes
	Part 13: Rewrite the sentences	
	Finish each of the following sentences	in such a way that it means the same as the
	sentence printed before it. Write your a	nswers on your answer sheet.
	Question 1: They were working in the f	ield and the volcano erupted.
	→ When	
	→ When they were working in the f	field, the volcano erupted
	Question 2: We were having dinner and	they were listening to the radio.
	→ While	
	(While We were having dinner and they	were listening to the radio).
	Question 3: She was reading a book and	I the man came in.

→ w nen
(when she was reading a book, the man came in)
Question 4: I was waiting for the taxi, I saw an accident.
→ When
(When I was waiting for the taxi, I saw an accident.)
Part 14: Write a paragraph

Write a paragraph about (80 - 100 words) about a natural disaster, based on the given information below.

You should base on the information below:

- Type of natural disaster: Flood.....
- Location: .....
- Possible causes: .....
- Damages: more than 100 homes and many business buildings damaged or destroyed,

## ----TAPESCRIPT-----

#### Listen 1:

**X** XX 71

MC: Michael, could you tell us what happened?

Michael: Well, it was just a normal evening. My wife and I were cooking dinner, and my kids were watching their favourite cartoon. Suddently, we heard thunders and within five minutes the rain poured down. The tornado was sweeping through our town.

MC: Wasn't there any weather forecast about it?

Michael: Not at all. We got no warning about it. Then the lights went out, everything was in the dark. The whole house was shaking because of the heavy rain and strong winds. We thought that it might collapse, but it was dangerous to go outside, so we had no choice but to take cover under the bed, praying for the best.

MC: How did you feel at that time?

Michael: I was terrified. All out windows were smashed. Dust, rocks and tree branches were blown into our house. We couldn't even open our eyes. For a moment I thought we were going to die. Luckily for us, the bed was made of very hard wood, so we were safe.

## Listen 2:

## **Listening transcript:**

The year 1931 was a big one in Chinese history. By August of that year, the three big rivers had all flooded so badly that most of central China was submerged. Over 100,000 people were killed in the immediate floods, but the survivors had problems of their own. The floods killed crops, washed out grain storage facilities, leveled houses, and destroyed roads. Many rural communities were homeless and stranded without food, and without any way for aid to reach them. The flooding was so bad that the ground was still underwater when fall arrived,

which meant that farmers couldn't even plant crops for the next year. To make matters worse, the government of China was so disorganized and weak from the wars of the last decades, that they couldn't gather together the resources and people needed to save the stranded villages.

Ultimately, this is why the death toll was so high. Millions of people starved to death, disease swept through weakened communities, and homeless refugees were stuck without shelter. In some cases, the situation was so bad that people resorted to cannibalism, eating the dead just to survive.

# ----SPEAKING-----

### **TOPIC 1: NATURAL DISASTERS**

## Part 1: Introduction and interview

- 4. The examiner asks the student about him/herself, his/her family, his/her hobbies, his/her favourite foods and drinks, and his/her studies,...
- 5. What programme related to natural disasters do you want to watch on TV?
- 6. How often do you check your house to know it is strong and firm?

# Part 2: Individual long turn

What kinds of natural disasters can be found in Vietnam? Do you know any detailed examples? Tell your partner.

## You should base on the suggestions below:

- What kinds of natural disaster they are?
- Where do they happen?
- How often do they happen?
- What do they cause?
- How should we react in those situations?

# **Part 3: Two-way Discussion**

- 1. What are the effects of the disaster to human?
- 2. What should an emergency supply kit include?